[1/500 Western Highway
Blauvelt, NY 10913
845-359-3400
Fax: 845-359-4253

] 684 Britton Street
Bronx, NY 10467
718-654-5638
Fax: 718-654-3197

[ Family Service Center
853 Longwood Avenue
Suite 202
Bronx, NY 10459
917-645-9100
Fax: 917-645-9095

[ Saint Dominic’s School
488 Western Highway
Blauvelt, NY 10913
845-359-3400 ext. 243
Fax: 845-359-5286

] TORCH
Therapeutic Pre-School
2340 Andrews Avenue
Bronx, NY 10468
718-365-7238
Fax: 718-584-3057

(] Community Based Services

One Fordham Plaza
Room 500

Bronx, NY 10458
718-295-9112

Fax: 718-295-2104

(] ASTAAN
2341 University Avenue
Bronx, NY 10468
718-584-4407
Fax: 718-584-4540

O Co-op City
140 Elgar Place
Bldg. #33, Apt. 8L
Bronx, NY 10475
718-320-8723
Fax: 718-320-8726

L1 146 Broadlea Road
Goshen, NY 10924
845-615-3400
Fax: 845-291-7084
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March 2, 2012

To: New York City Campaign Finance Board

On behalf of Saint Dominic’s Home, | would like to thank the Campaign
Finance Board (CFB) for exempting 501¢(3) organizations from reporting
electioneering communications under the proposed Independent Expenditure
Rules. Nonprofits are already limited in campaign activity by their 501¢(3)
status, and requiring them to report electioneering communications, which are
allowable under federal guidelines, would place a significant burden on
nonprofits, or force them to curtail much needed advocacy efforts.

We greatly appreciate the modification of the proposed rules to exempt
501(c)(3) organizations from disclosure requirements for electioneering
communications.  In creating this exemption, the CFB recognized that
501(c)(3) organizations are prohibited by the Internal Revenue Code from
engaging in partisan political activities to support or oppose candidates for
office. We appreciate the CFB hearing our concerns that the definition of
electioneering in the original proposed rules would subject HU1{E)(3)
organizations engaged in issue advocacy to onerous reporting.

Nonprofit organizations have a unique and essential role to play in the policy
process. Through our advocacy work, we help ensure the public interest is
represented in critical debates that determine public policy and help shape the
kind of City we live in. Our advocacy leads to more effective policies enacted
to address the underlying causes of societal problems.

Again, we would like to thank the Campaign Finance Board for your important
work, and for the modification to the propose rules. Please feel free to contact
me at 845-359-3400 x 201 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

e D Lydone
JUDITH D. KYDON
Executive Director
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